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Taylor Day

From: Stephanie Steyer 
Sent: Tuesday, June 11, 2024 10:04 AM
To: Public Comments
Subject: In support of designating June official "Pride Month"

[You don't oŌen get email from . Learn why this is important at 
hƩps://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdenƟficaƟon ] 
 
Dear City Council Members: 
 
I am a long-Ɵme resident of Nevada County. I raised both my kids here. I am a home owner and an entrepreneur. I 
consciously support local businesses to keep our community thriving, and I love the transformaƟons that have happened 
in the past few years in Grass Valley! I am incredibly proud to be a member of this community. 
 
I want to add my voice to the proclamaƟon of designaƟng June as official Pride Month in the City of Grass Valley. I 
encourage the members of Grass Valley City Council to support this proclamaƟon. Let’s be more inclusive. Let’s show our 
families, children, grandchildren and visitors to this wonderful city that we are proud to support Pride. Let’s show our 
Pride and support for everyone to feel welcome and accepted for who they are. It makes us ALL a stronger community. 
 
Thank you, 
Stephanie Steyer 
Rough and Ready 
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represented within downtown Grass Valley. This included my own shy & queer 16 year old daughter who 
had been asking me why we have not had any representation of celebration of or for our local LGBTQ+ 
community. She invited her peers to join us in this family friendly and joyful celebration within 
downtown.  
As soon as we decided on the time and place for this "Flash mob", I called Tim with the details and I was 
very clear that it would entail a DJ playing 5-6 songs of dance music through a speaker within a 
reasonable decibel level. I mentioned we were planning on doing it at 6pm at the Thursday night market 
on 6/6, and he replied "Great, you should probably let Robin at the GVDA know and she would likely want 
to be there to capture the moment to share on the GVDA's own social media pages".  
The very next day, I called Robin to let her know the details and that I had already gotten the go-ahead 
from Tim. She was reluctant to agree to this plan. I shared the details of "5-6 songs played through a 
speaker, for a flash-mob dance party. I informed her of the time and place and we agreed that it would 
not be ideal to have it on the Mill Street Plaza and that it made the most sense to have it occur in front of 
my business on Main St, mid-way between Mill & S. Auburn St. Here we had the most space and would 
be the least intrusive. We partnered with NC Pride to procure a DJ who could bring the professionalism 
and proper equipment to execute this effort most effectively and safely for all. Knowing that I had gotten 
the approval from the City officials and the reluctant agreement from Robin, we excitedly moved forward 
with our plans.  
 
At exactly 6pm on 6/6 about 20 people gathered and began dancing as we had planned. We had people 
of all ages joining us, families with young children, and a group of joyful teens (including my normally 
socially awkward 16 year old who danced more freely and happily than I have ever had the pleasure of 
witnessing, until this moment). Seeing her dance happily in this setting, feeling safe, seen, and 
represented made all of my efforts and planning worth it. 
About 3 songs into our 6 song set, I happened to look up the street towards Mill St, and I noticed Robin 
beckoning me towards her with her finger. I danced my way over to her, and asked "What's up". She 
replied with "You CANNOT be doing this! You cannot have amplified sound" I responded with "What do 
you mean? We talked about this and you agreed to it. I got approval from Tim to do this, and I told you 
both it would include a speaker playing dance music". She then told me she would be calling Tim and I 
told her "Go ahead, I am going to dance with my daughter for these last 3 songs" 
 
On our 6th & last song, GVPD officer, John Herrera walked up to the DJ asking him to stop the music, to 
which he replied that we were on our last song and that we were not bothering anyone and were having a 
safe and joyful expression of Pride visibility.  
 
The fact that we had the ED of the GVDA and a city leader calling the police on a peaceful gathering 
representing our local LGBTQ+ community felt like an act of intimidation and a threat to our safety. My 
daughters suddenly felt unsafe and questioned whether or not we were doing something wrong. I 
assured them and the rest of the people there (as well as Officer Herrera) that I had done everything that 
was being asked of me by the city & the GVDA to create a safe and peaceful gathering. I used previous 
flash mobs which have occured downtown as an example, and none of those have ever had the police 
show up to attempt to stop them. I was sure that I had done everything I needed leading up to this "pop-
up" to prevent anything like this from happening. The fact that after all of our efforts to create this safe 
space and very small celebration of Pride was still deemed "not appropriate" and we had the police sent 
to us on behalf of the head of the GVDA is incredibly disheartening and frankly does not show that we are 
a safe and inclusive community. This does not reflect well on the leaders of our downtown, especially as 
seen by our LGBTQ+ community.  
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To make matters worse, on Saturday I was hosting a Pride-themed Pop-up mini psychic fair within my 
gathering space, The Cauldron, upstairs at 107 W. Main St. At this pop-up I had invited local artists and 
makers to set up tables to sample and sell their creations. One of those vendors was a local chocolate 
maker creating chocolate bars infused with adaptogenic mushrooms with various health effects and 
benefits. One of their partners went down into the street to pass out some fliers and get some of the 
attendees of the car show to hopefully come visit us upstairs. While he was doing so, he approached 
Robin at the GVDA booth to ask how they could possibly vend at future GVDA events and told her they 
were vending at my studio space. Not even an hour later, officer Herrera came into my business on a 
compliance call (from Robin) to investigate whether or not we were selling illegal goods (which to my 
understanding they are fully permitted, and lion's mane/medicinal mushroom infused chocolate bars are 
perfectly legal). Having the head of the GVDA send a police officer INSIDE my business during an event 
which was supposed to be a safe and sacred event felt like an act of intimidation and abuse of power. 
Had she asked what the ingredients were, or even googled it, she could have prevented this from 
happening. A person of power, who is supposed to be promoting and working alongside the downtown 
businesses should not be calling the police on a business with even the slightest suspicion of such...and 
a simple phone call or internet search would have better served all involved. Having a police officer enter 
this event felt like an act of aggression and intimidation for all who were in attendance at this event. I 
realise that the officer was doing his duty, but this was a waste of resources and instilled a sense of fear 
for all who were within the room. Could this have been prevented? Was it necessary? Is this an abuse of 
power? 
 
I became aware after the fact that one of the owners of the chocolate company afterwards went back 
down to the GVDA booth and confronted Robin aggressively and for that I do apologize and I want to 
make clear that I had nothing to do with his actions and only found out about it afterwards. That is not 
how I handle things and is not a reflection of me or my business. That being said, it is also not appropriate 
for a community leader to use her power and authority to send the police into my business to intimate 
me and my community within our safe and sacred gathering space. This was perceived as an act of 
aggression and retaliation for our continued efforts for Pride visibility and inclusion within the downtown 
community. 
 
Finally, today I received an email from Robin stating that I was in violation of the rules and regulations of 
the participation of the Thursday night market with the use of amplified sound during our Pride pop-up 
dance party, which further feels like a threat and act of intimidation (considering that I did in fact inform 
her of ALL of the details, INCLUDING the use of a SPEAKER PLAYING MUSIC, which is typical of flash-
mobs and has occurred within the market setting in past events). 
 
I am deeply concerned that if we are announcing an official proclamation of Pride as the City of Grass 
Valley, we need to make sure that our actions are speaking louder than our words, especially those of 
our hired and elected officials and community leaders.  I am proud of my actions and will continue to 
speak up, especially for the sake of my daughter and my fellow LGBTQ+ community members. 
 
I do hope that this letter and my speaking out does not cause more harm or intimidation for me, my 
business, or my community and will continue to speak up even if the fear of such is present. It is the duty 
of our hired & elected community leaders to represent ALL within the community. To foster a safe and 
inclusive downtown for ALL people.  
 
I do intend on remaining on the events and planning commission and will continue to be a voice and will 
continue to take action to create a more inclusive and diverse offering of events within the community 
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and within downtown Grass Valley, where I was raised and where I am raising my own children to be 
upstanding and engaged citizens.  
 
With appreciation, 
 
Cynthia Levesque 
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Taylor Day

From: Amie Cantú 
Sent: Monday, June 10, 2024 7:23 PM
To: COGV General Voicemail
Subject: 309 Parking lot

[You don't oŌen get email from  Learn why this is important at 
hƩps://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdenƟficaƟon ] 
 
Hello, 
My name is Amie Cantú and I live at 326 Mill Street. The new parking lot being built at 309 Mill street is across the street 
from my house. There is a group of three houses across the street from the new lot that are elevated from the street. 
These three houses do not have driveways nor do they have access to an alleyway. These three houses all park on the 
street in front of their houses. The lot at 309 Mill is almost complete and recently the curb in front of the lot has been 
painted red. This red curb means no parking allowed. This red curb takes up three parking spaces. This red curb is where 
the three houses used to park their cars. Now, the three houses are without parking in front of their houses. This is a 
large burden and inconvenience the city has placed on these houses. I propose that the city makes up for this by giving 
parking spots in the new lot to the three houses that they have taken parking away from. Thank you for your Ɵme and 
consideraƟon. 
~Amie Cantú 
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The Courtyard Suites is allowed to have events, doesnt provide parking for those events, we then deal 
with drunk drivers and those driving up our road at insane levels of speed. I spoke to CHP and the car 
that flew off N Auburn into a house below was at 87+.  
 
You have been informed, you know this is an issue, this will cost the city more money in court than to do 
the right thing. 
 
Please add speed bumps to the repave of N Auburn.  
 
If Race street got one, we should have 3. 
 
Thanks for your time, 
 
(I will not stop, because it is the right thing to do) 
 
PL 
 
 
 
On Fri, May 31, 2024 at 6:52 PM Peter Luger <luger505@gmail.com> wrote: 
And civil liability when someone gets hurt, and they will get hurt. 
 
 
 
 
 
Peter Luger 
 
925.395.6591 

 
 
 
--  
Peter Luger 
925.395.6591 (c) 
 
 
 
--  
Peter Luger 
925.395.6591 (c) 

 
 
 
--  
Peter Luger 
925.395.6591 (c) 
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Taylor Day

From: Peter Luger 
Sent: Friday, May 31, 2024 9:04 PM
To: cwingo@theunion.com; Bjorn Jones; Public Comments; Jan Arbuckle; Hilary Hodge
Subject: Fwd: It’s going to be a case of criminal
Attachments: scan0020.pdf

 

---------- Forwarded message --------- 
From: Peter Luger  
Date: Fri, May 31, 2024 at 7:11 PM 
Subject: Re: It’s going to be a case of criminal 
To: Bjorn Jones <bjornj@cityofgrassvalley.com>, <cwingo@theunion.com>, 
<info@cityofgrassvalley.com> 
 

We all know this needs to happen. We have cars speeding up the street daily, and someone is going to 
DIE. DIE. Please use this opportunity while repaving Auburn to add speed control, please. It will save 
lives. 
 
Also attached, you will find the petition signed by everyone who lives on this street. 
 
The Courtyard Suites is allowed to have events, doesnt provide parking for those events, we then deal 
with drunk drivers and those driving up our road at insane levels of speed. I spoke to CHP and the car that 
flew off N Auburn into a house below was at 87+.  
 
You have been informed, you know this is an issue, this will cost the city more money in court than to do 
the right thing. 
 
Please add speed bumps to the repave of N Auburn.  
 
If Race street got one, we should have 3. 
 
Thanks for your time, 
 
(I will not stop, because it is the right thing to do) 
 
PL 
 
 
 
On Fri, May 31, 2024 at 6:52 PM Peter Luger > wrote: 
And civil liability when someone gets hurt, and they will get hurt. 
 
 




